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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Finance & General Purposes committee, held in the Council Chamber Bere Alston on Tuesday 20th May 2014.      
     Present




Rev N. Law                      Chairman




Mr B. Lamb         
        Chairman of Council

                                Mr. M. Benson



Mr R. Maycock           



Mr. R. Piper    



Mr. A. Sadleir

1473.  Apologies.


Apologies were received from Mr Leithall due to holidays.
1474.  Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman.
1. Mr Benson- Last Friday attended a breakfast at the Bedford Hotel hosted by the Chamber 


     Of Commerce to discuss the rail situation and route with Geoffrey Cox.


     Do we as a Parish Council wish to put in some response regards the 

     Northern/southern route, a copy of the summary sheet and the aims of the   

     Peninsula Rail Group is as follows please refer to the end of these minutes.-

Refer to Full Council.

2. Mr Maycock- reported that the lower end of the Allotment Field has shot up and could do with 



       a cut.

3. The Clerk reported the following vandalism incidents

· Stainless Steel toilet roll holders in the gent’s toilets kicked off the wall. Clerk to ask Mr Mackie if he could dress them out.

· Coping stones on the wall in the play area at the Parish Hall broken, workman has cemented them back.

· A meter by two meters of the paving bricks in the play park Parish Hall prised out, workman tried to replace them but could not get a level surface; the gentleman from Kernow Construction working on the Youth Hut offered to re-lay them at a cost of £50. The Clerk asked him to go ahead as the surface was a trip hazard.
1475.  Minutes of the meeting held on the 22nd April and taken as read, matters arising.
Matters arising.

Minute 1422(2a) A second incident has occurred with the Post Office bin in Lockeridge Road being used as a dog bin. Royal Mail has been notified and they will get it removed ASAP.
Minute 1422(2b) Mr Benson has had an email from Mr Doswell about the hole in Denham Bridge, the bridge is safe.

Minute 1422(2c) Mr Benson asked Mr Musgrave if he had any further information. Mr Musgrave stated that South West Water has carried out a temporary fix by re-doing the length of the pipe, it is not floating anymore and they will be marking it.

Minute 1423   The one seat at Weir Quay has been fixed re-concreted and the paving slabs   

laid.

Minute 1429 The Neighbourhood Plan map of the proposed area is now up for consultation      the closing date is June 23rd.
1476.  Accounts for payment.
The Clerk presented the accounts for May in the sum of £3,321-31. After discussions Mr Benson proposed payment, seconded by Mr Sadleir.
1477. Financial Statements.

The Clerk presented the financial statements for May, discussions were held. There seems to be an anomaly in one set of figures; the Clerk to investigate.

Mr. Piper proposed acceptance of the statements, seconded by Mr. Benson. 
1478. End of Year Financial Figures.
The Rev Law asked if the Y2Y lease rather than a legal lease drawn up by a solicitor and incurring expenditure could be done by a memorandum of understanding. Discussions took place, the Clerk to seek advice from Lesley Smith Devon Association of Local Councils.
After further discussions; surplus monies to go to resurfacing and lining the Parish Hall Car Park.

1479. Discussions on the Ward Boundary proposals.
Mr. Benson gave a resume; the proposal is for the wards to be reduced from 22 to 16. Bere Ferrers to include Gulworthy.
Mr Musgrave gave his views on the proposals.

Mr Benson asked if Council wishes to make representation on the proposals?

The Independent Local Government Boundary Commission for England draft recommendations propose new wards, ward boundaries and ward names across the Borough.

1480. Correspondence.
1. Devon Sports Awards.
The Exeter Foundation Sports Awards 2014.

Thank you for your nomination of Jane & Andy Morton for the category of Community Sport Performer of the Year.

The panel have now met and made their decision and unfortunately on this occasion Jane & Andy were not selected as finalists. The quantity and standard of nominations this year was very high which is a credit to physical activity and sport in Devon.

I have written a letter of thanks to Jane & Andy for all their hard work and to congratulate them on being nominated.

Once again please accept my gratitude for nominating, your time taken to submit the nomination is greatly appreciated and their hard work and dedication to sport in Devon does not go unnoticed.
2. New strategic plan for South Hams to 2031
We are writing to you as a neighbouring authority of South Hams District Council to let you know that we are preparing a new strategic plan for our area. “Our Plan” will set out the vision, long term priorities and planning policies for the District to 2031. The planning element of Our Plan will cover the area outside of the Dartmoor National Park which has its own planning policies.

We have prepared a consultation document setting out the topics and challenges our new plan will cover. This consultation is the formal start of the preparation of a new plan for our area and there are regulations which set out that process. This process is set out in the Town and Country Planning regulations.

The consultation document and response form can be found on-line at www.southhams.gov.uk/ourplan. Please send us any comments by 5pm on Friday 20th June 2014.

For more information, please contact me or a member of the Strategic Planning Team.
3. A fraudster telephones you

W.D.B.C. Community Safety Officer.

It’s a Scam

Fraudsters want your, PIN, bank card or cash.

· A fraudster telephones you claiming to be from your bank or the police. They tell you that your bank card details have been used fraudulently.

· They suggest that you hang up and ring the bank/police back to ensure the call is genuine.

Don’t be fooled- they stay on the line. They then tell you to read out or key in your PIN or instruct you to withdraw cash from your account.

· They send a taxi/courier to you to collect your bank card or your cash. With this and your PIN, they can spend your money.

· Just Remember: Your bank or the police will never ask for your bank card, your PIN, or your cash – don’t give them to anybody.
  4.  W.D.B.C. Street Scene Dog Warden Scheme
I am pleased to announce that for 2014/15 West Devon Borough Council has agreed to increase (Dog Warden) Murray Cowley’s hours from 22.5 to 30 hours per week from April 2014. This will allow him to increase the hours he spends patrolling across West Devon in the eight Town/Parishes that are members of the scheme.  His patrols will be allocated by time, based on the contribution rate of the respective Town and Parish Councils. This will also assist the Council in introducing the Dog Control Orders across the Borough for October 2014.   

The other good news is that the invoices for 2014/15  will show  fees remaining at the same level charged last year, for each Town/Parish that are members of the Dog Warden Scheme. New structures and processes will be introduced across West Devon Borough Council by June 2015, so the future role of the Dog Warden and your Dog Warden Scheme will be developed as the service is shaped for the future. 

Thank you for your continued support of the Dog Warden Scheme and if you have any issues, then do contact Murray, myself or the Street Scene email address 

Street.Scene@swdevon.gov.uk
1481. Update discussions on Woolacombe Road to be taken in part two.


Mr Benson proposed a motion that the committee go into part two, seconded by Mr Sadleir.


Discussions took place.


Mr Benson proposed a motion that this committee come out of part two.

It was agreed that this Council pursue items discussed in part two.
Various staff matters were discussed.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.25pm.

Signed this 27th  day of May 2014.      

Chairman…………………….   

